Universal Periodic Review – Fiji
Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,

We would like to thank the delegation of Fiji for their comprehensive statement and national report. In comparison to 2010, this UPR takes place is a new context. The Netherlands appreciates the return to democracy in Fiji and the first parliamentary election in eight years that were held recently. We appreciate the progress made in promoting and protecting human rights since the previous review. The Netherlands also appreciates the adoption of a new Constitution on 6 September 2013 and the introduction of a bill of rights with positive elements safeguarding human rights and we commend Fiji for adopting a new Women’s Plan of Action. We hope that the UPR-process will continue to assist the government in addressing remaining challenges with regard to human rights.
The Netherlands remains concerned about the existing challenges with regard to the principle of equality of women and men, which is unfortunately not yet included in the Constitution, and about the fact that as of yet no comprehensive law has been adopted criminalizing all forms of violence against women.

We therefore recommend the Government of Fiji to take further measures to ensure equality and non-discrimination of men and women in law and practice, including in access to land, employment and economic and political participation.

The Netherlands recommends the government of Fiji to take decisive steps to end violence against women, for instance by sending a strong public message of zero tolerance and by working together with men and women to break the cycle of violence. 
Thank you, Mr. President. 
